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4. Receipt of confirmation that a Site Alteration Permit has been received to construct 
a parking space at 233 Nelson Street, which meets the requirements of Zoning By-
law 160-90, to the satisfaction of the Manager of Development Planning; 

 
5. Receipt of confirmation that spatial separation calculations as it applies to the 

existing rear building face in relation to the proposed severance line is provided to 
the satisfaction of the Building Department;  

 
6.  Receipt of verification that the party wall along the proposed property line is 

constructed as a fire separation having a 1 hour fire resistance rating and that it 
provides continuous protection from the top of the footings to the underside of the 
roof deck. This verification must be provided by a qualified designer and to the 
satisfaction of the Building Department. Any proposed construction required to 
upgrade the part wall so it is in compliance with the OBC 9.10.11 will require that a 
building permit be applied for and issues through the Building Department. A 
completion certificate must be obtained prior to severance getting final approval; 
and 

 
7. That the above conditions be fulfilled and the Certificate of Consent be issued on or 

before September 18, 2020, after which time the consent will lapse.   
 

THAT the reason(s) for approval are as follows: 

Having regard for the matters under Section 51(24) of the Planning Act, Staff is satisfied 

that the consent application is desirable and compatible with the surrounding area and 

will not result in adverse impacts on surrounding properties. The consent will contribute 

to housing options in Brantford in accordance with the applicable planning policy 

framework in the PPS, Growth Plan, and Official Plan. The application is also consistent 

with the Consent Policies of Section 18.9.2 of the Official Plan.  

THAT pursuant to Section 53(17)-(18.2) of the Planning Act, R.S.O. 1990, c.P.13, the 

following statement SHALL BE INCLUDED in the Notice of Decision: 

“Regard has been had for all written and oral submissions received from the public 

before the decision was made in relation to this planning matter, as discussed in 

Section 6.2 of Report No. 2019-560.” 
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